
 
 
April 28, 2025 
 
City of Puyallup 
Building Permit Department 
333 S Meridian 
Puyallup, WA 98371 
 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC SUBMITTAL 
 
RE: Request for Minor Modification to Existing Wireless Facility - Section 6409/47 CFR 
§ 1.6100 (“6409”) 
 Site Address:  3310 S Meridian, Puyallup, WA 98373 
 AT&T Project No.: WA6413 South Hill Mall/Orbit AT&T 
 
Dear City of Puyallupk: 
 
On behalf of New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC (“AT&T”) we are pleased to submit this request to 
collocate on the existing Inland Tower wireless communication site at the location referenced 
above, as an Eligible Facilities Request for a minor modification under Section 6409 and Federal 
Communications Commission (“FCC”) rules.  
 
Scope of Work 
AT&T proposes the following minor modifications to this site:  up to 12 new antennas, 18 new 
remote radio heads, 3 new surge suppressors and associated equipment on the existing tower; 
and one equipment cabinet and one emergency backup generator on an existing concrete pad.  
(Please note: all work will be performed wholly within the existing premises and utility easements; 
this site is free of any concealment elements; and the project otherwise complies with the site’s 
prior conditions of approval.) 
 

Component Federal Section 6409 
Limits 

AT&T’s Proposed Modification 

Increase height of tower  10% or 20 feet as 
measured from the top of 

the highest existing 
antennas to the bottom of 

the proposed new 
antennas, whichever is 

greater  

No increase in height 

Antennas extending 
horizontally from edge of 
tower 

20 feet or less Antennas extend less than 20 feet 
horizontally from edge of tower 

Additional equipment 
cabinets 

4 or fewer (does not 
include separately 

mounted radios and other 
pieces of equipment)  

No new cabinets 
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FCC Shot Clock for Section 6409 Minor Modifications 
AT&T requests approval of the site analysis, as well as any other authorizations necessary, for 
its proposed minor modification under Section 6409. 
 
The FCC requires that all authorizations related to 6409 applications be completed within 60 days 
after filing. 
 
Our goal is to work with you to obtain approval of this minor modification earlier than the deadline. 
We will respond promptly to any requests for information you may have for our application. Please 
let us know how we can work with you to expedite the approval process.  We look forward to 
working with you on this important project, which will significantly improve wireless 
telecommunication services in your community without requiring an additional site.  Should you 
have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Nancy Sears 
RE Manager 
425.444.1434 / Nancy.sears@smartlinkgroup.com 
 


